TOWN OF LANGDON
APPROVED SELECT BOARD MINUTES
October 26th, 2020

7:00 Meeting called to Order by Chairman Nate Chaffee.
The Board reviewed and accepted minutes from the October19th meeting.
Chairman reviewed the Town Calendar

October26th Select Board meeting 7 pm

October 27" Supervisors of the Checklist meeting 7 pm to 7;30 pm
October 31% Halloween Trunk or Treat, Municipal Building 6:30 to 7:30pm
November 2" Select Board meeting 7 pm

Recognition of Visitors:

Claudia Istel asked if the Board had any questions for her about her political policies .She also encouraged everyone to vote
the whole ballot, not just the major offices as most voters do. She suggested using different websites and web pages to acquire
information about the people running for local officials.

Old Business:

1.The Board discussed the November Election. The town received an inspection report from the State for the September Primary. It
stated that we did not have the One4All Accessible Voting System setup and running, and we were missing the tabletop voting
screens. Diane has a zoom meeting with the State tomorrow and will ask about the voting screens and how to set up the voting system.
The Board will be setting the voting room up prior to the next meeting.

2. The Planning Board has reported that the 4 modules are ready and waiting for printing.

3. The Board signed the loan agreement from Mascoma Bank for the new Rescue Truck. It will be finalized tomorrow with an interest
rate of 2.8%.

4.1t was reported that the newest 1 ton truck will have 1 more payment due next March of $16,600.00. The Board will look at the
budget in December to see if the Town can possibly pay it off before the end of the year so that the Town is not trying to make that
payment in March and budget for the new truck in the same year.

New Business:

1. The Board reviewed and discussed a letter from SWRPC about membership dues for the Town. The cost of $767.00 will be put in
the budget for next year. This Committee provides assistance for the Planning Board members.

2. The Board reviewed and signed an Intent to Cut.

3. The Board reviewed a card from Ruth Ward offering Congratulations to the Town and Dennis McClary for the honor of having the
Congregational Church on the NH Preservation Alliance “Seven to Save” list.

4. The Board received a Thank You card from Ray Egan for all the help they gave him on the Egerton property lot.

5. It was reported that Helen Koss has resigned from the Planning Board. There are only 5 members on that board now, they are
looking for 1 to 2 more members.

6. The Board reviewed and signed Payroll.



7. The Board reviewed and signed Orders.

8:30 pm Move to Adjourn. (Devin, Lou)

Respectfully submitted by Diane Collins



